

LAND USE BUREAU CHIEF RALPH BLESSING (203) 977-4714

CITY OF STAMFORD ZONING BOARD LAND USE BUREAU

888 WASHINGTON BOULEVARD P.O. Box 10152 STAMFORD, CT 06904 -2152

January 26, 2022

Bridget Fox Chief of Staff –Mayor's Office City of Stamford

RE: Application 221-30- City of Stamford – Department of Economic Development, 888

Washington Boulevard, Stamford, CT, - Text Change, - Proposing to add Section 9.U –

University and Research Overlay District (UROD). The purpose of the new district is to foster Stamford's position as a center of higher education and research. The text amendment lays down the criteria for future designation of the Zoning District, establish special development standards for university and research related uses and add associated definitions.

Dear Bridget,

It has come to the attention of the City of Stamford, Zoning Board that the current Mayoral administration wishes to withdraw Application 221-30 that was submitted under the previous Mayoral administration.

Following a brief discussion at the January 24, 2022 Zoning Board meeting and under Charter 6-40-8 of the City of Stamford, the Zoning Board respectfully requests that application that 221-30 be withdrawn.

If you are in agreement with this request, I kindly request that you confirm same by countersigning below.

BridgelFox

City of Staff - Mayor's Office

Sincerely,

Vineeta Mathur Acting Principal Planner

cc: John Varamo, Economic Analyst, Economic Development